Docket Nos.: 50-498
and 50-499

Mr. J.H. Goldberg, Group Vice President-Nuclear
Houston Lighting and Power Company
P.O. Box 1700
Houston, TX 77001

Dear Mr. Goldberg:

This is with reference to your letter of August 28, 1986, in which you informed the NRC staff that the containment spray sump additive tank has been deleted from the South Texas design. You requested an expedited review because the project schedule could be impacted if the staff did not approve the deletion.

The information you submitted is being reviewed by the staff. At the same time, the staff is also considering a change to the Standard Review Plan (SRP) Section 6.5.2 which would modify the acceptance criterion for the pH control of the sump. The design change you propose brings the South Texas equilibrium sump pH into the acceptable range of the modified criterion. Staff action on the change to the SRP Section 6.5.2 is expected to be completed before the licensing date for South Texas, Unit 1. Barring problems in the technical content of your submittal or in the successful revision of the SRP Section 6.5.2, the design change you propose appears to be acceptable. If such problems do arise, a mutually acceptable schedule for corrective actions would then be negotiated.

Please contact Prasad Kadambi of my staff if you have any questions.

Vincent S. Noonan, Director PWR Project Directorate No. 5 Division of PWR Licensing-A

cc: See next page

Distribution: NRC PDR Docket Files Local PDR N.P. Kadambi MRushbrook PD#5 Rdg. Files TNovak V. Noonan A. Lainas E. Jordan D. Crutchfield J. Partlow Z. Rosztoczy B. Grimes ACRS (10) MPK A/D:PWR-A PM:PD#5 D:PD#5 C.E. Rossi V. Noonan NPKadambi: is 7/86 09/29/86

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY

8610280155 861017 PDR ADOCK 05000498 A PDR



## UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

107-17

Docket Nos.:

50-498

and

50-499

Mr. J.H. Goldberg, Group Vice President-Nuclear Houston Lighting and Power Company P.O. Box 1700 Houston, TX 77001

Dear Mr. Goldberg:

This is with reference to your letter of August 28, 1986, in which you informed the NRC staff that the containment spray sump additive tank has been deleted from the South Texas design. You requested an expedited review because the project schedule could be impacted if the staff did not approve the deletion.

The information you submitted is being reviewed by the staff. At the same time, the staff is also considering a change to the Standard Review Plan (SRP) Section 6.5.2 which would modify the acceptance criterion for the pH control of the sump. The design change you propose brings the South Texas equilibrium sump pH into the acceptable range of the modified criterion. Staff action on the change to the SRP Section 6.5.2 is expected to be completed before the licensing date for South Texas, Unit 1. Barring problems in the technical content of your submittal or in the successful revision of the SRP Section 6.5.2, the design change you propose appears to be acceptable. If such problems do arise, a mutually acceptable schedule for corrective actions would then be negotiated.

Please contact Prasad Kadambi of my staff if you have any questions.

PWR Project Directorate No. 5

Division of PWR Licensing-A

cc: See next page

Mr. J. H. Goldberg Houston Lighting and Power Company South Texas Project

cc: Brian Berwick, Esq. Assistant Attorney General Environmental Protection Division P. O. Box 12548 Capitol Station Austin, Texas 78711

Mr. J. T. Westermeir Manager, South Texas Project Houston Lighting and Power Company P. O. Box 1700 Houston, Texas 77001

Mr. H. L. Peterson Mr. G. Pokorny City of Austin P. O. Box 1088 Austin, Texas 78767

Mr. J. B. Poston Mr. A. Von Rosenberg City Public Service Boad P. O. Box 1771 San Antonio, Texas 78296

Jack R. Newman, Esq. Newman & Holtzinger, P.C. 1615 L Street, NW Washington, D.C. 20036

Melbert Schwartz, Jr., Esq. Baker & Botts One Shell Plaza Houston, Texas 77002

Mrs. Peggy Buchorn Executive Director Citizens for Equitable Utilities, Inc. Route 1, Box 1684 Brazoria, Texas 77422

Resident Inspector/South Texas Project c/o U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission P. O. Box 910 Bay City, Texas 77414

Mr. Jonathan Davis Assistant City Attorney City of Austin P. O. Box 1088 Austin, Texas 78767

Ms. Pat Coy Citizens Concerned About Nuclear 5106 Casa Oro San Antonio, Texas 78233

Mr. Mark R. Wisenberg Manager, Nuclear Licensing Houston Lighting and Power Company P. O. Box 1700 Houston, Texas 77001

Mr. Charles Halligan Mr. Burton L. Lex Bechtel Corporation P. O. Box 2166 Houston, Texas 77001

Mr. E. R. Brooks Mr. R. L. Range Central Power and Light Company P. O. Box 2122 Corpus Christi, Texas 78403

cc: Regional Administrator, Region IV U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Office of Executive Director for Operations 611 Ryan Plaza Drive, Suite 1000 Arlington, Texas 76011

Mr. Lanny Sinkin, Counsel for Intervenor Citizens Concerned about Nuclear Power, Inc. Christic Institute 1324 North Capitol Street Washington, D.C. 20002

Licensing Representative Houston Lighting and Power Company Suite 1309 7910 Woodmont Avenue Bethesda, Maryland 20814